UNAPPROVED

SELECTBOARD MINUTES SEPTEMBER 12, 2023

MEMBERS PRESENT: Philip E. Mazzucco, Thomas Wilson. Linda Montague, Deborah Baker, and Charles Rockwell.

OTHERS PRESENT: Andea Lenhardt, Donald Lewis, John LaVecchia, Linda Schmitt, Tom Clark, Anniken Davenport, Albert Davenport, Jason Norton, Christina Cosgrove. And Jed Rubin.

Meeting called to order at 6:32 p.m.

Motion by Tom, seconded by Debbie to approve the August minutes with one minor correction. Motion carried.

Jason mentioned that due to complaints, side-by-sides should not be on the public roads.

Highway: Chip sealing will be done on Pawlet Mountain Road soon. Two quotes were obtained by Tom. One at \$93.00 per ton and another at \$101.00 per ton. Motion by Linda, seconded by Debbie to pave about 1.5 miles on Route 153.

Motion carried.

Resignation of Rich Ventrella and Ruth Anne Hunter from the Board of Listers.

General discussion about having regular hours for the Zoning Administrator.

John said that the Town Green Committee needs to review the proposed policy for the use of the Green.

Our M-Tap deadline for Town affiliated energy policy is October 31st.

Selectboard member, Linda Schmitt proposed an October 14th joint meeting of our Boards to make a decision on the possible sale of a large tract of land, both in Rupert and Sandgate.

New Business:

Drive-way application is here for a Sandgate Road property.

Motion by Tom, seconded by Linda to go into executive session regarding a legal matter at 7:44 p.m. Came out of executive session at 8:14 p.m.

Motion by Tom, seconded by Debbie to adjourn. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 8:16 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Linda Montague Selectboard Clerk